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  Implementation Planning 
The Measure H Facilities and Construction Committee continued its work on 
the bond program's implementation plan.  The Committee has already had 
over ten touchpoints with the public, staff, and interested parties to gather 
input and recommendations on the Implementation Plan.  They have also 
presented to the Board of Trustees multiple times.   

The Implementation plan will include a Bond Program Schedule, a Bond 
Program Budget, and a final project list for Measure H.  These documents will 
serve as a road map for the bond program.  It will also be a living document 
that will be revised approximately once a year to adjust budgets as needed, 
the project list, and/or the bond schedule to allow the Board of Trustees the 
opportunity to adjust projects as required to meet the ever-changing needs of 
the district.   

The Facilities and Construction Committee is finalizing its presentation to the 
Board of Trustees, which will take place in March.   

 

 

 
 



 

The Review  
  

 

Citizens Bond Oversight 
Committee Members 
Needed 
In	November	2000,	the	voters	of	the	State	of	California	approved	an	
amendment	of	the	California	Constitution	(Proposition	39)	lowering	the	
voter	approval	requirement	from	2/3rds	to	55%	for	school	districts	that	
provide	voters	a	specific	list	of	projects,	a	committee	of	appointed	
citizens	to	oversee	the	expenditure	of	funds	and	an	annual	performance	
audit	and	financial	audit	of	the	bond	funds	and	bond	projects.	In	
addition,	Proposition	39	provides	that	the	Citizens'	Bond	Oversight	
Committee	shall	have	at	least	seven	(7)	members	who	shall	serve	up	to	
two	(2)	terms	of	two	(2)	years	each.	

Measure	H	was	passed	in	compliance	with	Proposition	39,	and	the	
Hillsborough	City	School	District	is	establishing	a	Citizens	Bond	
Oversight	Committee	for	this	bond	measure.		If	you	are	interested	in	
serving	on	the	committee,	there	are	open	seats;	please	get	in	touch	with	
the	district	office	for	an	application.		 

 Quick Start 
Projects 

The Board of Trustees authorized 
the Facilities and Construction team 
to begin work on the following 
projects: 

• Painting and Waterproofing 
of South Elementary School 

• District-wide marquee sign 
installation 

• Remodel of South 
Elementary School Building 
A 

• District-wide Classroom 
Technology Upgrade 

• Solar Viability Study 

Design professionals for the 
painting of South Elementary 
School have been solicited and 
selected by the district.  Color 
options are being prepared for the 
site and District staff to review and 
choose.  At the same time, at South, 
the Facilities and Construction 
Committee is reviewing flooring 
options to establish a standard for 
the district and kick off the Building 
A remodel.  

Our two technology upgrade 
projects are the classroom 
technology upgrade and the 
marquee signs.  Both kicked off in 
the month of January and are 
moving forward.  Meetings have 
been held with the Technology 
Committee to assist in finalizing the 
classroom technology equipment 
selections. 

The District is considering adding 
solar structures district-wide.  The 
Facilities and Construction team is 
actively working with energy 
consultants to determine 
constructability, the size of the 
system, and the locations of panels 
to determine if solar is an option for 
the district. 




